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October 31, 2018 

 

Frank Sowers, PE 

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

6274 East Avon-Lima Road 

Avon, New York 14414 

 

September and October 2018 Progress Report 

NYSDEC BCP Site #C828159 

 690 Saint Paul Street, Rochester, New York  

 LaBella Project No. 209280 

 

Dear Mr. Sowers: 
 
LaBella Associates, DPC (“LaBella”) is pleased to submit this Progress Report associated with the 

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) Brownfield Cleanup Program 

(BCP) Site (BCP ID No. C828159) located at 690 Saint Paul Street, City of Rochester, Monroe County, 

New York.  This report discusses activities completed during the months of September and October 

2018, as well as activities planned for the month of November 2018. 

ACITVITIES COMPLETED DURING SEPTEMBER TO OCTOBER 2018 

The following tasks were completed for the project during the months of September and October 

2018: 

 Quarterly groundwater sampling for AOC #1 and AOC #8. 

 Collected quarterly indoor air samples from Buildings 16 and 22 on October 31, 2018. 

 Semi-annual LNAPL monitoring of AOC #6 wells. 

ACITVITIES PLANNED FOR NOVEMBER 2018 

No activities are planned for November 2018: 

APPROVED ACTIVITY MODIFICATIONS  

There were no modifications or changes in the scope or schedule to report in September and 

October 2018.   

SAMPLING, TESTING, AND MONITORING RESULTS 

Sampling, testing, and monitoring results were not received during Sampling, testing, and monitoring 

results were not received during September and October 2018. 

UNRESOLVED DELAYS ENCOUNTERED OR ANTICIPATED 

There are currently no unresolved delays associated with the remedial work.  

  



 

 

PERCENTAGE OF COMPLETION 

To date, all activities associated with AOC #1, AOC #6, and AOC #8 remedy have been completed. 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION PLAN 

There were no activities undertaken in support of the Citizen Participation Plan during September 

and October 2018. 

 

If you have any questions, or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

(585) 295-6253. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

LaBella Associates 

 

Michael F. Pelychaty, PG 

Sr. Environmental Geologist 

 
cc: Dante Gullace – GVRE(e-copy only), Steve Gullace – GVRE (e-copy only), Bernette Schilling – NYSDEC (e-copy only), Stacey 

Darbey – RCSD (e-copy only), John Frazer – MCDOH(e-copy only), Wade Silkworth – MCDOH(e-copy only), Frank Chiappone – B&L (e-copy 

only), Eamonn O’Neal (NYSDOH) 
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